
Welcome to Book Week
This week we will do several activities to celebrate book 
week in our classrooms. 
There are three major whole-school events for us this 
week:
The Blurbs Concert on Wednesday afternoon at 2pm
Dress up day on Friday!! 
Book Fair all week

Passions & Pathways - Yr 5/6 Program
The Passions and Pathways program continues this 
week for the Senior Unit with their major project day on 
Thursday. We trust that they will all enjoy another day of 
hands-on activities learning all about careers.

Prep Interviews
This week we start the enrolment interviews for our 
2024 Prep students and their families. If you are aware 
of anyone wishing to enrol for 2024, please ask them to 
contact the office as soon as possible. 

Dental Van visiting
This term we are very lucky once again to have the dental 
van back at St Peter’s! This is a free service offering 
check ups on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday next 
week - 29th, 30th & 31st of August - please see the 
attached flyer to register your child/ren.  

Father’s Day Breakfast  
Friday the 1st of September we will be holding a breakfast 
from 8:30am- all Dads and special blokes are invited to 
have egg and bacon rolls and a coffee with us  

During our Mental Health Month we have a Big Focus 
instead of a Big Question…
This week’s Mental Health Focus: 
  
How we can “Keep Learning” to improve 
and maintain our mental wellbeing?    
 
Remember to have a chat with your child about what 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

AWARDS
Term 3 Week 6  

Co-Principal Award 

Harmani for showing 
all 4 schools values, 
especially in the care 
shown to others and 
the amazing learning 
you have been doing 
this term!

A moment in Prayer  
Dear God,

Let the peoples praise you, O God;

  let all the peoples praise you.

May God still give us his blessing

  till the ends of the earth revere him.

Amen

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

Mumumburra Riley & Willow
Duan Malarndirri & Theo
Mur Murra Harmani
Balam-balam Marlo
Barrangal Elle
Yulawil Zander
Wirrap Oliver R
Guwak Zoe
Banya Jiana
Ngana-nganity Sam
PE Harry 
Enviro Nate 
Music Edith

You can always find this calendar on the home page of our website

CO-PRINCIPALS AWARD



 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP      PROJECT

Tuesday - 5/6 Banya
Wednesday - 1/2 Mur Murra

 Thursday - 3/4 Yulawil 
ALL classes run from 12 noon - 1:50pm.

DON’T FORGET GUMBOOTS, COATS AND 
DRINK BOTTLES!

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK

We are collecting bread 
tags.  

Please drop them to the 
office or Djak-tjarra.

Catholic 
IDENTITY 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Something to Think About
There are many ways to ‘hear’ words. They can be just sound, external meaning, like giving information or directions. The word of 
God is more like the word of a friend, spoken to the mind and to the heart. Or it is like the words of a caring parent giving advice or 

directions out of love. The Word of God gives meaning to life and is spoken always in love. Prayer is giving time to hearing this word 
on the deepest levels of our heart.

The Story
‘Dogs’ was a name for the Gentiles - and in this story the woman plays on its meaning to get Jesus to feed the dogs and, in this 
way, care for her. Maybe this is a ‘change moment’ for Jesus when he realises through this poor woman that he is sent not only 

to his own lost ones, but that his mission is for the whole world.

The Scriptures ~ Matthew 14:21-28  
Jesus left that place and went away to the district of Tyre and Sidon. Just then a Canaanite woman from that region came out and 

started shouting, “Have mercy on me, Lord, Son of David; my daughter is tormented by a demon.” But he did not answer her at 
all. And his disciples came and urged him, saying, “Send her away, for she keeps shouting after us.” He answered, “I was sent only 
to the lost sheep of the house of Israel.” But she came and knelt before him, saying, “Lord, help me.” He answered, “It is not fair 
to take the children’s food and throw it to the dogs.” She said, “Yes, Lord, yet even the dogs eat the crumbs that fall from their 

masters’ table.” Then Jesus answered her, “Woman, great is your faith! Let it be done for you as you wish.” And her daughter was 
healed from that moment.

Library 

News

23rd of August -  
31st of August   
 Students will get 

the chance to come 
visit the book fair 
during class time. 

If  they choose they 
can fill out a wish 
list to bring home

23rd of August   
Blurbs Concert 2pm    

25th of August  
Dress up day



Every morning 
from 8:30am 

in the Djak-tjarra

Learning new things can be fun, boost our self-confidence, 
self-esteem, help us to find meaning and purpose in life, 
and connect us with others.

We often think of learning as only being important for 
children.  But research shows it’s important for people of 
all ages to keep learning for their happiness, health and 
wellbeing.  

Achieving a goal can help us feel great, it sets off the reward centre in our brains.  Showing your child that you 
enjoy learning and challenging yourself can help them feel more comfortable learning too. 

This week you might like to have a chat with your child about how proud you are of them trying, and achieving a 
new skill.  
To celebrate our “Keep Learning” focus you might also like to: 
  	 - Try a new recipe or hobby
	 - Explore “How To” videos on youtube or google.
	 - Share a book, for book week, and learn something new together.
	 - Visit the local library.

Big Focus....



On Wednesday 16th August, 25 students 
from Year 3-6 represented St Peter’s at the 
Catholic Athletics carnival. The students 
had a fabulous day in the sunshine and 
all tried their very best in every event. It 
was exciting to have some students make 
finals and cheer each other on during the 
day.    
Congratulations to Ethan F and Skyla for 
winning the ‘Best Contributor’ medals. 
A special thank you to the families who 
came along and showed their support 
throughout the day. It was a terrific day 
for everyone involved and the students 
should be very proud of themselves. Go 
St Peter’s!!






